Dear Families...

Welcome back to Robin Hood Academy. We are all really excited about all the new ventures this year and



as ever, value your contribution to your child's learning.

Parents/Carers Forum

As highlighted in the previous newsletter, this is a great opportunity for you to contribute your ideas. If you are interested and have children in years 2, 4 or 5 but forgot to complete forms please chat to any of the Parents Forum representatives. We are hoping to have 2 representatives from every year group.

Year 1:Mrs Huryn

Year 2:not represented

Year 3:Mr Hatton; Dr. Hawker

Year 4:not represented

Year 5:not represented

Year 6: Mrs Stokes

The first meeting is on Thursday 21st September at 2pm.

School Mini Bus

Our school minibus is fantastic and will ensure that our children have access to local events and sporting activities. Year 5 will be the first year group to use it when they go swimming this week.

Meet the Teacher

This is an opportunity for parents with older pupils to meet the Phase Leader and class teachers and have a brief outline of the curriculum and what is being taught to your child for this coming year. Here are the following dates for respective year groups:

Year 2:26/9/17 Year 3:14/9/17 Year 4:25/9/19

Year 5:22/9/17

Year 6:15/9/17

All meetings will take place in the old hall at 9am-9:20am. If you are unable to attend you can still access what is taught via our website on the School Info button under the Our Curriculum heading.

Awards

We were awarded with our Healthy School's Certificate. This means that pupils can only bring in healthy snacks although a treat is allowed every Friday.

We were also awarded with a Water Safety Gold certificate for all the fantastic posters and workshops that took place before the summer holidays.

PANTS- Safeguarding

We had our first Safeguarding assembly

last week using the NSPCC-Underwear Rule. This is the first of a series of regular



safeguarding assemblies to keep all your children safe. If you want to learn more about this assembly click on the link which will take you to the song.

Attendance

Please note as a Spotlighting School penalty notices can be issued to the parents of all pupils who have any unauthorised absences. Fines are £60 per parent for unauthorised absences.

Holidays in term time cannot be authorised. Mrs Downs is our new attendance lead and she will be contacting you if your child is not in school. Please see the parents page which outlines the importance SCHOOL DAY of attending school COUNTS every day.

Be on Time at 5 to 9

Please remember to be on time. Lateness can count towards non attendance.

Remember punctuality and good attendance are the key to a good education! UNICEF Article 28

UNICEF

We are a Rights Respecting school Click on the link to find out more.

Toilets

September 2017: Newsletter 1

We had hoped to fully renovate the boys Y3/4 corridor toilet during the summer break, but unfortunately due to a manufacturing issue there has been a delay. We are told that it will be a couple of weeks before they are finished. We are sorry for any inconvenience this is causing. The toilets are being refurbished to action the School Council recommendation from last year.

School Council Elections

If you want your child to exercise their pupil voice and make a difference to our school, chat to them about putting themselves forward this year. School Council Elections are taking place on Friday 22/9/17. This is a great way for

your child to learn about democracy, British values and represent other children in their

New Tag line

To reinforce our growth mindset values and ensure that everyone can articulate and understand what our school is about we have changed our tag line to:

"We aim high and reach for the stars" You will see this on letters, but try and reinforce it with your child to ensure they are doing their very best at school and at home.

INSET Training days where school is closed to pupils on: 30/10/17; 8/1/18 and the 23/7/18 and 24/7/18.

Open Evening:- 14/11/17 Parents Evening: 15/11/17 Open Evening:- 6/3/17 Parents Evening: 7/3/17

Remember we are on the door to: meet, greet and discuss any issues you may have and sort anything as promptly as possible. Please chat!

We hope you and your child have a fantastic year at Robin Hood.

Kind Regards, Julia Moxon







Click on the Multi Academy Trust to view our video



vísít our school websíte <u>http://robínhoodschool.co.uk/</u>